MINUTES OF LRRHAA COMMITTEE MEETING  on TUESDAY 9th  FEBRUARY 2016 at - 7.30pm in the Community Centre 

Agenda

Those in Attendance

Colin Sharp




Chair (and acting Secretary)

Phil Hart




Vice Chair

Ian Matten




President and Trustee

David Penwarden



Trustee

Colin Cavey




Committee member

Nick van Hear



Committee member

Nick Brooks




Committee member
Paul Wavell




Lettings Secretary

Arnold Harpin



Treasurer
1. Apologies – Andrew Benfield (Trustee) and Nick van Hear (Committee member) and Mr Khimding (Nepalese representative)
2. The Minutes of the meeting held on 8th December 2015 were read and agreed.
3. Matters Arising:

a. Brewster Cup.  The meeting agreed that the criteria should match those for the OCC competition with regard to half plots..

b. Lottery Funding for water supply – The meeting agreed that the proposal to alter the water main was a large task, perhaps outside the abilities of members and that a clear requirement was required.  If the project went ahead, there would be a need for a sub-committee to manage it.  The Chair agreed to discuss the issue with OCC.  The Committee agreed it would be sensible, if seeking a lottery grant, to include any other project which might be needed.  For discussion at the next meeting.  
c. Late Payers – all paid up. 
d. The gate – fixed.

4. Wheelbarrow repairs.  Nick Brooks now has a key to the container and will progress the repairs.  Colin Cavey undertook to carry out a wheelbarrow count as some might have gone walkies.
5. Update from Treasurer – The Treasurer introduced the budget for 2016 which would give a small surplus of about £16.  He reminded the meeting that this did not take into account any monies accruing from strimmer hire etc and that if expenditure remained within budget, the surplus would slightly larger.  The Capital replacement pot stands at £289.50.  The Treasurer was asked to amend the three signatories for the bank account to the Treasurer, one Committee member and one Trustee and, in anticipation of the lottery grant, institute two signatures on each cheque.  Phil Hart undertook to see whether the Lottery grant system allowed electronic payments.
6. OCC Gate Sign.   The Chair briefed the Committee that there had been a delay in this, but thanked the Committee for their approval to pay for it (£45) when the new design was approved by OCC/ODFAA..
7. The Glebe Trees.  The Chair explained there would be a special working party on 20th Feb at 10.00 to clear the rubbish lying in the area between the security fence and the allotment boundary that lies within the Glebe.  The working party would also fell the four self- sown sycamores which are growing between the fences. (These trees lie outside the Iffley Conservation area and the work has been approved by the Oxford Preservation Trust). He was awaiting the final approval from OCC.  Logs would be available to members for free or @£15 for non members.  The Glebe would have to cleared promptly and the Chair said he would talk to OPT about storing some of the logs pending their dispersal.  There could be no burning on the Glebe.  Phil Hart undertook to take the rubbish to the tip as long as it was bagged and sorted.
8. Working Party – 12 Mar.  General tidying up, repairs to Co-op hut guttering, marking Princes Trust Sheds and continuing guttering work on them.
9. Meeting with Nepalese.   The Chair explained that he was concerned that some members of the Nepalese community did not have enough English to understand the Rules and that this had led to some infringements over sheds and rubbish.  He undertook to explore a meeting with the Nepalese members to explain the rules, how the allotment and their part in it.

10.  OCC Allotment Competition. The rules have now changed and only sites with at least two individual entrants may be considered for the Best Kept Site completion.
11. AOB
a.    Mowing Honoraria.   The Committee proposed that the honoraria paid to Colin Cavey and Terry Pike, currently £36 per annum, should be increased to £50 to reflect the amount of time and work involved.

b.
The Toilet.  The Committee thanked Phil Hart for his work in repairing and      cleaning the toilet which over the winter, the toilet been left in a pretty disgusting and unhygienic state by those who had been using it.  The toilet has now been thoroughly cleaned, restocked and first aid box replenished, the bolt is now working as are the lights.   The Committee asked that everyone to play their part and keep the facility as you would wish to find it and take responsibility for replacing any item you use. First aid items in particular – you may need them next.
c.
The Newsletter is in production and should be out this week.
12. Next meeting 15 Mar @ 7.30 pm probably in the Community Centre.
